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 The Otago Scottish Heritage Council (OSHC) is an 

umbrella organisation involved with Scottish culture and 

heritage in the Otago region. 

The following clans and groups are currently members of 

the OSHC: 

Scottish Society Dunedin 

Taieri Scottish Society 

Clan MacNicol 

Clan Mackenzie 

Clan McLeod 

Clan Donald 

Clan Murray 

Otago Gaelic Club 

Caledonian Society 

Burns Club 

Clan Gunn 

Burns Scottish Country Dancing Club 

Ceilidh Scottish Dance Club 

City of Dunedin Pipe band 

Clan Elliott 

Clan Johnstone 

Clan Mclean Otago 

Dunedin - Edinburgh Sister City Society 

Pipes and Drums of Dunedin 



Piping and Dancing of Dunedin 

Royal Scottish Country Dance Society 

Scottish Scarves 

Sister Cities Tartan Ties 

Southern Heritage Trust 

Combined Clan  

Society Group Otago 

All members of the OSHC are encouraged to invite any groups interested in 

Scottish culture or heritage to the monthly meetings held on the first Tuesday of 

the month (except for January and July), at the Athenaeum Library in the 

Octagon at 7 pm. All are welcome. 

ñA Whimsical Verseò From John Stinson 

The Tenth Annual Gathering 1873 

See how the People crush in at the Gates, 

With happy faces smiling on their Mates, 

The Sun shines bright with warm and mellow ray, 

With all his strength he welcomes New Yearôs Day, 

On the Grand Stand especially he shines, 

Round beauty's from his golden rays he twines, 

See how the people crush in at the Gates, 

Source of all power and arbiters of States. 

 

John came across this letter in the Minute Book he has just  

gained access to from the Hocken Library Files. An interesting read. 

Reception tendered to Provost Simon McDonald of Fort William Scotland by 

the Council of Dunedin Scottish Societies at the residence of Mr.-Mrs. Arthur 

McDonald 16 Brown Street Dunedin on Tuesday February 1st 1939. 

An extract from a Letter received from Provost Simon McDonald of Fort 

William Scotland, dated from Invercargill February 5th 1939 was read at the 

Meeting of the Council last Evening and it was resolved that the extract be 



recorded in the Councilôs Minutes with a copy of the extract to be sent to Mr.-

Mrs. Arthur McDonald. 

Invercargill February 5th 1939 

ñWill you please convey to the members of the various Scottish Societies my 

sincere thanks for the great honour they conferred on me in entertaining me 

with such good will and kindness. I will cherish that Evening as one of the 

happiest events in my life, and especially to our genial host and his good lady 

my deep gratitude is due for their hospitality and kindness. 

ñMiss McMillan and her Father the Piper both brought to me sweet memories of 

our dear Highlands. To one and all I extend a cordial welcome to our Homeland 

and assure them (if I am spared) a right Highland welcome to the ñLand of the 

Bens, the Glens and the Heroesò. I hope none of them will come without 

visiting me.ò 

  

 

 

A Note from the President, 

OSHC Royden Somerville 
 

The OSHC reminds members of the 

Council that the Kirkinô Oô the Tartan 

service at Knox Church is on Sunday 

18
th

 November.  

  

The Rev Carol Grant is taking the service 

and is wanting to focus on Scottish matters. There will be highland dancers and 

some Scottish music involving the pipes and the organ.  She is speaking about 

Queen Margaret of Scotland who is depicted in the southern stained glass 

windows of Knox Church.  The Rev Grant is wanting to have the banners 

displayed behind the communion table in the Chancel following the grand 

procession.  She has conducted a number of Kirkinô Oô the Tartan services 

throughout the country and is keen to have as many representatives of the 

Scottish community there as possible. Greg Wilson will be playing ñHighland 

Cathedralò on the bag pipes 

  

The OSHC members should marshall outside the Church at 9.45 am on the front 

steps. Start time 10 am. 



Happy 90
th
 Birthday Jack McLeod. We hope you had a 

grand gathering with your family and friends. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Photos taken at "Salt" at St Clair, at an afternoon tea for Jack McLeod's 90th 

Birthday. 

Jack and Morgan Hewland, President of the Caledonian Society, (above) and 

with Directors of the Caledonian Society (below). Jack became a member in 

1948 and is now a Life Director. 

A 70 year membership is an outstanding achievement. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Scottish Events 2018 

 

 

16
th

 November  Clan Gunn Society of New Zealandôs Christmas dinner at Jay 

Teeôs Golf Course, East Taieri. 6.30 pm for 7 pm. Cost $35.00. Open invitation. 

RSVP to Sheila Wall on 03 4811105. 

18
th

 November  Kirkinô Oô the Tartan at Knox Church at 10 am. 

25
th

 November  St Andrewôs Day in the Octagon will be bigger this year, with 

stalls, and mini highland games for the children. Scottish clans and traditional 

food tastings. 

30
th

 November  Taieri Scottish Societyôs St Andrewôs Day Luncheon at The 

Rope & Twine (formerly Robbies) at 12 pm. $20 per ticket. Can be purchased at 

The Scottish Shop or the Rope & Twine. 

9
th

 December  Caledonian Society of Otago dinner is scheduled for 9 December 

2018 at Rope and Twine (formerly Robbies) at 6 pm for 7 pm. Cost $30.00. 

 

Duthie Family Reunion - Easter 2020 

 

Notice to all Duthie family and friends. 

It has been proposed that on Easter weekend 2020 we hold a Duthie and 

associated familiesô reunion, bringing all of the groups of the family to Dunedin 

and Milton from around the world. 

We have the family tree and the Duthie story from the late 1600 - the battle of 

Culloden, life in Kirriemuir, the arduous journey aboard the ñLady Nugentò, life 

in Wellington and Dunedin, the final setting at what was to be the town of 

Milton, and its development through to modern times. 

We will tailor the event around your wishes and needs, so please give us 

feedback on want you would like to have included in the weekend - what you 

would especially like to do and see.  

Arrival will be on Friday with a meet and greet, registration on Saturday 

morning, an organised event in the afternoon, and a meal at night. We are 

working on organised events. Bus trips to Port Chalmers and places of interest 



in Dunedin and Milton, (like the Duthie dwelling, the first house built in the 

Tokomairiro district), are among our first thoughts. 

We also need an idea of how many we can expect, to help in our planning and 

with booking of venues, so please reply by the 30
th
 November with a óYesô, 

óMaybeô or óCanôt make itô. This will also allow you to book your 

accommodation early so there are no disappointments. There are a limited 

number of motels in Milton and Waihola which would be the closest, and in 

Mosgiel, which is about half an hour from Milton and 15 minutes from 

Dunedin. 

We have family from Scotland and Australia wishing to be included and some 

of you have already registered your interest. 

Alan, Gordon & Bruce Duthie convenors 

Alan ï ahduth@slingshot.co.nz 

Gordon ï gbduthie@xtra.co.nz 

Bruce ï bruceduthie@xtra.co.nz 

 

 

 

 The Combined Clan Societies Group is 

very proud to celebrate 

 ST ANDREWôS DAY IN THE OCTAGON 

SUNDAY 25 NOVEMBER 2018  

10AM TO 2PM 
 

Look out for the Clan tents 
 

                                   C LAN CAMPBELL                    CLAN MacKENZIE 

                                   CLAN DONALD                   CLAN MacLEOD 

                                   CLAN GUNN                    CLAN MacNICHOL 

 

                CALEDONIAN SOCIETY INC. 

 

 

mailto:ahduth@slingshot.co.nz
mailto:gbduthie@xtra.co.nz
mailto:bruceduthie@xtra.co.nz


Caledonian Society of Otago Events 

 

Taieri Scottish Society 



 

  



 

 

ñTodd Wallôs Funnyò 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Correspondenceé. by Nettie Lastovicka 

Audiences in Australia and New Zealand will  have the opportunity to enjoy the 

rich and exhilarating experience of this yearôs Royal Edinburgh Military Tattoo 

as the business announces a new deal with CinemaLive, one of the worldôs 

leading producers and distributors of premium event cinema. The one-off 

broadcasts will  be available to residents in 150 cinemas across Australia and 

New Zealand on 24 and 25 November. 

Audiences will  get the chance to re-live this yearôs óThe Skyôs the Limitô 

themed show for an extended 90-minute recording from the iconic Edinburgh 

Castle Esplanade stage, including international performances from Malawi and 

Oman to the Czech Republic and the USA, as well as show-favourites, the 

Massed Pipes and Drums and the Tattoo Dance Company. This yearôs showcase 

took audiences on a journey through man's greatest achievements and also 

celebrated the RAF centenary and Scotland's Year of Young People 2018.  

The CinemaLive deal further cements the Tattooôs continued drive to secure a 

larger, global audience. In May, the business announced details of its ambitious 

global growth strategy. 

Having already staged hugely popular shows in Australia and New Zealand in 

the last 15 years, the Tattoo aims to significantly develop its operations by 

securing overseas tours in China, Australia and Canada from 2019 onwards. 

The ambition to attract a global audience of 1 billion across multiple channels 

by 2025 - a tenfold increase - is a step change for the organisation whose annual 

Edinburgh show is hugely popular but is bound by the physical size of the 

Edinburgh Castle Esplanade at 8,800 seats per nightly show.  

Lynsey Fusco, Head of Marketing  and Communications at The Royal 

Edinburgh Military  Tattoo, commented: ñWe are constantly working to 

deliver innovative ways for our audiences to see the show so itôs very exciting 

to have this deal with CinemaLive come to fruition. Our research tells us that 

despite ever-increasing international ticket buyers to our Edinburgh event, there 

is still a huge demand for the Tattoo overseas. We are listening to our audiences 

and taking the show to them! Cinema is a fantastic way to watch the show with 

impeccable sound quality and visuals giving a flavour of Edinburgh in August. 

ñOur ambitious growth plans outline our intention to take the Tattoo to overseas 

from next year and this feels like a very positive step forward for the business. 

Weôre encouraged by the response we have had from our new international 

 

 



partner as we enter this new era of growth for the Tattoo as a world-class 

brand.ò 

CinemaLive is one of the fastest growing theatrical distributors, delivering the 

very best music, cultural and family entertainment. It is dedicated to delivering 

premium and diverse entertainment into thousands of screens worldwide, 

allowing fans the chance to see world-class music, theatre, opera, arts and other 

special live events at their local cinema.  

 Written by Nancy Riach, Partner and Development Manager, The Royal 

Edinburgh Military  Tattoo 

 

Tattoo at the Rialto Dunedin screening Sun 25
th
 at 

4pm & Wed 28th Nov at 10:30am 



Something from Todd Wall 

 

For those who like something different, 

something maritime or who just like 

facts and figures. 

 

The passenger steamer SS Warrimoo 

was quietly knifing its way through the 

waters of the mid-Pacific on its way 

from Vancouver to Australia. The 

navigator had just finished 

working out a star fix  and brought the 

master, Captain John Phillips, the result. The Warrimoo's position was LAT 0º 

31' N and LON 179 30' W.   The date was 31 December 1899.  

"Know what this means?" First Mate Payton broke in, "We're only a few miles 

from the intersection of the Equator and the International Date 

Line".  Captain Phillips was prankish enough to take full  advantage of the 

opportunity for achieving the navigational freak of a lifetime.  He called 

his navigators to the bridge to check and double check the shipôs position.  He 

changed course slightly so as to bear directly on his mark.  Then he adjusted the 

engine speed. The calm weather and clear night worked in his favor.   

At mid-night the SS Warrimoo lay on the Equator at exactly the point where it 

crossed the International Date Line! The consequences of this bizarre position 

were many:   

The bow of the ship was in the Southern Hemisphere and in the middle 

of summer.   

The stern was in the Northern Hemisphere and in the middle of winter.   

The date in the aft part of the ship was 31 December 1899.   

In the bow (forward) part it was 1 January 1900.  

This ship was therefore not only in two different days, two different months, 

two different years, and two different seasons, but it was also in two different 

centuries 

- all at the same time. 

 

 

 

  



 

 

Membership Information: 

 
Those that have not yet paid your subs please do so. 

Any groups, societies, Clans wishing to become members are welcome. 

 

Otago Scottish Heritage Council Inc. 

Membership Invoice 

Name of member éééééééééééé 

 

Annual Subscription 2018 ï 2019ééééé..$30.00 

The more Scottish organisations and Clans that join the more 

effectively the Council operates. We need you to make this 

happen. 

 

Please send subscriptions to c/o G R Duthie at 160 Old 

Brighton Road RD1 Dunedin 9076 or Direct Credit to our 

Westpac account 03-0903-0230317-00 

The Fees set at the AGM are due now. 

Thank You 

Graeme Duthie 

Treasurer 

 



 

 

Notices & Reminders 

 

Nominations for the Quaich close on the 30
th

 

November. Please get your nominees in ASAP  

 

 

A Facebook group has been set 

up. Unfortunately I couldnôt set 

it up as its own page, as 

Facebook recognised it as a 

business, and it seems there is a 

Facebook page/link that takes you straight to the OSHC website.  

(www.oshc.org.nz) 

 

 

Favourite pics of any future/past events or 

feedback on any events will be gratefully 

received. 

Please send them to Charmaine Mundy - 

email: miss_pu@live.com  

So get snapping folks! ᶉ  

 

 

 

Otago Scottish Heritage Council Inc C/- PO Box 5117 Dunedin 9058 

rjsomerville@barristerschambers.co.nz 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


